BERKELEY · DAVIS · IRVINE · LOS ANCELES · RIVERSIDE · SAN DIEGO · SAN FRANCISCO

TISES 1968
A Tribute to the Proping of California

SANTA BARBARA . SANTA CRUZ

DIVISION OF HUMANITIES

santa CRUZ, CALIFORNIA 95060 December 15, 1971

Dean James Gustafson Yale Theological Seminary Yale University New Haven, Connecticut 06520

Dear Dean Gustafson:

It would be most helpful if you could give me names of people whom you know in the field of Religious Studies who might be effective in our program in the subject here at Santa Cruz. As perhaps you know, we are a young, relatively small campus of the University of California, presently of about four thousand five hundred students, charged with continuing growth to about ten thousand by the end of this decade. Religious Studies here is a Program still, rather than a Department (what we call a "Board").

Under the imaginative and devoted leadership of Professor Noel King, the Program has made do with courses offered for the most part by people for whom religious studies is a secondary interest. The program, nevertheless, has a great deal of vitality, commands the committed work of a number of good students, and represents one important manifestation of the truly liberal spirit on this campus. In commenting on the program after a recent visitation, Professor Walter Capps of Santa Barbara observed that its character is in keeping with our whole educational enterprise, that religion is not being approached simply by historical or recuperative methods. "Instead, it is being studied as one of the prime materials out of which life-views are formed and through which human consciousness (both personal and social) is given a grammar." At the same time, Professor Capps emphasized the troubling point that our course offering presents several exciting growing edges of the subject, while the central core is only thinly dealt with. This situation has been perforce, since only a less-than-minimum staff has been available to teach main line courses.

In Professor King's absence on sabbatical leave, I have assumed the role of acting Chairman of the program (little qualified as I am by my profession of English renaissance and modern literature). On January 9-11 I shall be going to the east coast for the annual AAC meeting in Washington, and I plan to circulate back by way of places where I might interview promising candidates in the field of religion.

The opening we plan to fill is at the beginning associate professor level. Our hope is to find a person with some experience who could take on the Assistant Chairmanship, or perhaps the Chairman's job proper. In his review of our program, Professor Capps described the man we need as someone who could take advantage of our already considerable though dispersed resources while developing the neglected core of the subject. He went on to say that "Such a man must possess organizational talents. He should also have the ability to recognize

resources when he is in their presence, and this includes a knowledge of the resources available to him throughout the country. He should also be skilled in his own field, and should possess sufficient maturity in that field so that his self-discipline is not threatened by a sudden increase in organizational and administrative responsibilities. His field of specialization should be one of those that the program deems crucial."

The field of specialization can remain open, with perhaps a preference for a man who, along with a solid grounding in Western religious traditions, has specialized in Buddhist studies.

I realize that this is a tall order, especially when the remorseless financial limitations in the University of California system this year force us to consider only people at the beginning Associate level. But it seems to me that the right young scholar may find the position about as exciting as such things can be in this very imperfect time in an always imperfect world.

If it is convenient for you to do so, I would welcome your suggesting to an appropriate person that he write directly to me, sending along a vitae and, if he likes, something which he has written recently. Or if you send me a name or names, I'll write off to request such materials. I shall very much appreciate your limiting nominations to a very few very likely people: otherwise, in these depressed times, I'll be absolutely swamped with applications!

I shall be most grateful for any help you can give me in this matter.

Sincerely,

C. L. Barber

Vice Chancellor-Humanities

Ch Barker

Acting Chairman-Religious Studies

cc: Chancellor McHenry
Professor Noel King
Professor Walter Capps

BERKELEY . DAVIS . IRVINE . LOS ANGELES . RIVERSIDE . SAN DIEGO . SAN FRANCISCO

to hely review of our anexyan.



SANTA BARBARA . SANTA CRUZ

OFFICE OF THE VICE CHANCELLOR DIVISION OF HUMANITIES

SANTA CRUZ, CALIFORNIA 95060

December 15, 1971

Dean Joseph M. Kitagawa Chicago School of Religion University of Chicago to the way the state of the state o 5801 Ellis Avenue Chicago, Illinois 60637

Dear Dean Kitagawa:

It would be most helpful if you could give me names of people whom you know in the field of Religious Studies who might be effective in our program in the subject here at Santa Cruz. As perhaps you know, we are a young, relatively small campus of the University of California, presently of about four thousand five hundred students, charged with continuing growth to about ten thousand by the end of this decade. Religious Studies here is a Program still, rather than a Department (what we call a "Board").

Under the imaginative and devoted leadership of Professor Noel King, the Program has made do with courses offered for the most part by people for whom religious studies is a secondary interest. The program, nevertheless, has a great deal of vitality, commands the committed work of a number of good students, and represents one important manifestation of the truly liberal spirit on this campus. In commenting on the program after a recent visitation, Professor Walter Capps of Santa Barbara observed that its character is in keeping with our whole educational enterprise, that religion is not being approached simply by historical or recuperative methods. "Instead, it is being studied as one of the prime materials out of which life-views are formed and through which human consciousness (both personal and social) is given a grammar." At the same time, Professor Capps emphasized the troubling point that our course offering presents several exciting growing edges of the subject, while the central core is only thinly dealt with. The situation has been perforce, since only a less-than-minimum staff has been available to teach main line courses.

In Professor King's absence on sabbatical leave, I have assumed the role of acting Chairman of the program (little qualified as I am by my profession of English renaissance and modern literature). January 9-11 I shall be going to the east coast for the annual AAC meeting in Washington, and I plan to circulate back by way of places where I might interview promising candidates in the field of religion. /2

The opening we plan to fill is at the beginning associate professor level. Our hope is to find a person with some experience who could take on the Assistant Chairmanship, or perhaps the Chairman's job proper. In his review of our program, Professor Capps described the man we need as someone who could take advantage of our already considerable though dispersed resources while developing the neglected core of the subject. He went on to say that "Such a man must possess organizational talents. He should also have the ability to recognize resources when he is in their presence, and this includes a knowledge of the resources available to him throughout the country. He should also be skilled in his own field, and should possess sufficient maturity in that field so that his self-discipline is not threatened by a sudden increase in organizational and administrative responsibilities. His field of specialization should be one of those that the program deems crucial."

The field of specialization can remain open, with perhaps a preference for a man who, along with a solid grounding in Western religious traditions, has specialized in Buddhist studies.

I realize that this is a tall order, especially when the remorseless financial limitations in the University of California system this year force us to consider only people at the beginning Associate level. But it seems to me that the right young scholar may find the position about as exciting as such things can be in this very imperfect time in an always imperfect world.

If it is convenient for you to do so, I would welcome your suggesting to an appropriate person that he write directly to me, sending along a vitae and, if he likes, something which he has written recently. Or if you send me a name or names, I'll write off to request such materials. I shall very much appreciate your limiting nominations to a very few very likely people: otherwise, in these depressed times, I'll be absolutely swamped with applications!

I shall be very grateful for any help you can give me in this matter.

Sincerely,

ChBaran

C. L. Barber

Vice Chancellor - Humanities Acting Chairman - Religious Studies

Cc: Chancellor McHenry neighbor in the sommer of Professor Noel King Professor Walter Capps And T, Vermont, and

& In Smitz, an se Haveford friend

of my delut som.

BERKELEY . DAVIS . IRVINE . LOS ANGELES . RIVERSIDE . SAN DIECO . SAN FRANCISCO



SANTA BARBARA . SANTA CRUZ

OFFICE OF THE VICE CHANCELLOR DIVISION OF HUMANITIES

SANTA CRUZ, CALIFORNIA 95060

ceper. In his review of our program, regious man we need as someone who could have an December 15, 1971

Dean Krister Stendahl Harvard Theological Seminary the throughout the country. He should Harvard University Cambridge, Massachusetts 02138

Professing Walter Revenue

Dear Dean Stendahl: A of specialization should be one of those that

It would be most helpful if you could give me names of people whom you know in the field of Religious Studies who might be effective in our program in the subject here at Santa Cruz. As perhaps you know, we are a young, relatively small campus of the University of California, presently of about four thousand five hundred students, charged with continuing growth to about ten thousand by the end of this decade. Religious Studies here is a Program still, rather than a Department (what we call a "Board").

Under the imaginative and devoted leadership of Professor Noel King, the Program has made do with courses offered for the most part by people for whom religious studies is a secondary interest. The program, nevertheless, has a great deal of vitality, commands the committed work of a number of good students, and represents one important manifestation of the truly liberal spirit on this campus. In commenting on the program after a recent visitation, Professor Walter Capps of Santa Barbara observed that its character is in keeping with our whole educational enterprise, that religion is not being approached simply by historical or recuperative methods. "Instead, it is being studied as one of the prime materials out of which life-views are formed and through which human consciousness (both personal and social) is given a grammar." At the same time, Professor Capps emphasized the troubling point that our course offering presents several exciting growing edges of the subject, while the central core is only thinly dealt with. situation has been perforce, since only a less-than-minimum staff has been available to teach main line courses.

In Professor King's absence on sabbatical leave, I have assumed the role of acting Chairman of the program (little qualified as I am by my profession of English renaissance and modern literature). January 9-11 I shall be going to the east coast for the annual AAC meeting in Washington, and I plan to circulate back by way of places where I might interview promising candidates in the field of religion. The opening we plan to fill is at the beginning associate professor level. Our hope is to find a person with some experience who could take on the Assistant Chairmanship, or perhaps the Chairman's job proper. In his review of our program, Professor Capps described the man we need as someone who could take advantage of our already considerable though dispersed resources while developing the neglected core of the subject. He went on to say that "Such a man must posess organizational talents. He should also have the ability to recognize resources when he is in their presence, and this includes a knowledge of the resources available to him throughout the country. He should also be skilled in his own field, and should possess sufficient maturity in that field so that his self-discipline is not threatened by a sudden increase in organizational and administrative responsibilities. His field of specialization should be one of those that the program deems crucial."

The field of specialization can remain open, with perhaps a preference for a man who, along with a solid grounding in Western religious traditions, has specialized in Buddhist studies.

I realize that this is a tall order, especially when the remorseless financial limitations in the University of California system this year force us to consider only people at the beginning Associate level. But it seems to me that the right young scholar may find the position about as exciting as such things can be in this very imperfect time in an always imperfect world.

If it is convenient for you to do so, I would welcome your suggesting to an appropriate person that he write directly to me, sending along a vitae and, if he likes, something which he has written recently. Or if you send me a name or names, I'll write off to request such materials. I shall very much appreciate your limiting nominations to a very few very likely people: otherwise, in these depressed times, I'll be absolutely swamped with applications!

I shall be very grateful for any help you can give me in this matter.

in Professor Ming a nineace on syd as a Sincerely,

C. L. Barber

Vice Chancellor - Humanities

Ch Bartin

Acting Chairman - Religious Studies

cc: Chancellor McHenry
Professor Noel King
Professor Walter Capps

liberaturely the Jensey's 9-17 7 to

\*

BERKELEY · DAVIS · IRVINE · LOS ANGELES · RIVERSIDE · SAN DIEGO · SAN FRANCISCO



SANTA BARBARA . SANTA CRUZ

DIVISION OF HUMANITIES

SANTA CRUZ. CALIFORNIA 95060

December 15, 1971

Dean Claude Welsh Pacific School of Religion Berkeley, California 94709

It would be most helpful if you could give me names of people whom you know in the field of Religious Studies who might be effective in our program in the subject here at Santa Cruz. As perhaps you know, we are a young, relatively small campus of the University of California, presently of about four thousand five hundred students, charged with continuing growth to about ten thousand by the end of this decade. Religious Studies here is a Program still, rather than a Department (what we call a "Board").

Under the imaginative and devoted leadership of Professor Noel King, the Program has made do with courses offered for the most part by people for whom religious studies is a secondary interest. The program, nevertheless, has a great deal of vitality, commands the committed work of a number of good students, and represents one important manifestation of the truly liberal spirit on this campus. In commenting on the program after a recent visitation, Professor Walter Capps of Santa Barbara observed that its character is in keeping with our whole educational enterprise, that religion is not being approached simply by historical or recuperative methods. "Instead, it is being studied as one of the prime materials out of which life-views are formed and through which human consciousness (both personal and social) is given a grammar." At the same time, Professor Capps emphasized the troubling point that our course offering presents several exciting growing edges of the subject, while the central core is only thinly dealt with. This situation has been perforce, since only a less-than-minimum staff has been available to teach main line courses.

In Professor King's absence on sabbatical leave, I have assumed the role of acting Chairman of the program (little qualified as I am by my profession of English renaissance and modern literature). On January 9-11 I shall be going to the east coast for the annual AAC meeting in Washington, and I plan to circulate back by way of places where I might interview promising candidates in the field of religion.

The opening we plan to fill is at the beginning associate professor level. Our hope is to find a person with some experience who could take on the Assistant Chairmanship, or perhaps the Chairman's job proper. In his review of our program, Professor Capps described the man we need as someone who could take advantage of our already considerable though dispersed resources while developing the neglected core of the subject. He went on to say that "Such a man must possess organizational talents. He should also have the ability to recognize

resources when he is in their presence, and this includes a knowledge of the resources available to him throughout the country. He should also be skilled in his own field, and should possess sufficient maturity in that field so that his self-discipline is not threatened by a sudden increase in organizational and administrative responsibilities. His field of specialization should be one of those that the program deems crucial."

The field of specialization can remain open, with perhaps a preference for a man who, along with a solid grounding in Western religious traditions, has specialized in Buddhist studies.

I realize that this is a tall order, especially when the remorseless financial limitations in the University of California system this year force us to consider only people at the beginning Associate level. But it seems to me that the right young scholar may find the position about as exciting as such things can be in this very imperfect time in an always imperfect world.

If it is convenient for you to do so, I would welcome your suggesting to an appropriate person that he write directly to me, sending along a vitae and, if he likes, something which he has written recently. Or if you send me a name or names, I'll write off to request such materials. I shall very much appreciate your limiting nominations to a very few very likely people: otherwise, in these depressed times, I'll be absolutely swamped with applications!

I shall be most grateful for any help you can give me in this matter.

Sincerely,

C. L. Barber

Vice Chancellor-Humanities

Acting Chairman-Religious Studies

Lan vry vory that you soludale
hept you from coming down here
were hope last (though I can fully
cc: Chancellor McHenry
Professor Noel King and that hom schedules
Professor Walter Capps Lot that put y though!). I

do hope for a pain - whech visit
from you - or for a shance to must
in Berkely. Joe Bon ho

BERKELEY · DAVIS · IRVINE · LOS ANGELES · RIVERSIDE · SAN DIEGO · SAN FRANCISCO



SANTA BARBARA . SANTA CRUZ

DIVISION OF HUMANITIES

SANTA CRUZ, CALIFORNIA 95060

December 15, 1971

Professor Alfred Martin
Union Theological Seminary
3041 Broadway
New York, New York 10027

Dear Al: Forgin my sending you a letter write To several schools—nothing in this whirligis for to write More personally. It would be most helpful if you could give me names of people whom you know in the field of Religious Studies who might be effective in our program in the subject here at Santa Cruz. As perhaps you know, we are a young, relatively small campus of the University of California, presently of about four thousand five hundred students, charged with continuing growth to about ten thousand by the end of this decade. Religious Studies here is a Program still, rather than a Department (what we call a "Board").

Under the imaginative and devoted leadership of Professor Noel King, the Program has made do with courses offered for the most part by people for whom religious studies is a secondary interest. The program, nevertheless, has a great deal of vitality, commands the committed work of a number of good students, and represents one important manifestation of the truly liberal spirit on this campus. In commenting on the program after a recent visitation, Professor Walter Capps of Santa Barbara observed that its character is in keeping with our whole educational enterprise, that religion is not being approached simply by historical or recuperative methods. "Instead, it is being studied as one of the prime materials out of which life-views are formed and through which human consciousness (both personal and social) is given a grammar." At the same time, Professor Capps emphasized the troubling point that our course offering presents several exciting growing edges of the subject, while the central core is only thinly dealt with. This situation has been perforce, since only a less-than-minimum staff has been available to teach main line courses.

In Professor King's absence on sabbatical leave, I have assumed the role of acting Chairman of the program (little qualified as I am by my profession of English renaissance and modern literature). On January 9-11 I shall be going to the east coast for the annual AAC meeting in Washington, and I plan to circulate back by way of places where I might interview promising candidates in the field of religion.

The opening we plan to fill is at the beginning associate professor level. Our hope is to find a person with some experience who could take on the Assistant Chairmanship, or perhaps the Chairman's job proper. In his review of our program, Professor Capps described the man we need as someone who could take advantage of our already considerable though dispersed resources while developing the neglected core of the subject. He went on to say that "Such a man must possess organizational talents. He should also have the ability to recognize

resources when he is in their presence, and this includes a knowledge of the resources available to him throughout the country. He should also be skilled in his own field, and should possess sufficient maturity in that field so that his self-discipline is not threatened by a sudden increase in organizational and administrative responsibilities. His field of specialization should be one of those that the program deems crucial."

The field of specialization can remain open, with perhaps a preference for a man who, along with a solid grounding in Western religious traditions, has specialized in Buddhist studies.

I realize that this is a tall order, especially when the remorseless financial limitations in the University of California system this year force us to consider only people at the beginning Associate level. But it seems to me that the right young scholar may find the position about as exciting as such things can be in this very imperfect time in an always imperfect world.

If it is convenient for you to do so, I would welcome your suggesting to an appropriate person that he write directly to me, sending along a vitae and, if he likes, something which he has written recently. Or if you send me a name or names, I'll write off to request such materials. I shall very much appreciate your limiting nominations to a very few very likely people: otherwise, in these depressed times, I'll be absolutely swamped with applications!

I shall be most grateful for any help you can give me in this matter.

Sincerely,

C. L. Barber

Vice Chancellor-Humanities Acting Chairman-Religious Studies

I am jent leaving for Borset, Vermont

Where my youngest son, Romi, is & morried

cc: Chancellor McHenry in the house Bette grav up in.

Professor Noel King

Professor Walter Capps I'm in Amhust a regular intra
Wals because my Adart on a Shildren are

There — always isthe strong feeling of

Nortalgia. I do hope in meet somewhen

sometime soon: I remarks one convention

with gust pleasure.

BERKELEY · DAVIS · IRVINE · LOS ANGELES · RIVERSIDE · SAN DIEGO · SAN FRANCISCO



SANTA BARBARA . SANTA CRUZ

DIVISION OF HUMANITIES

santa cruz, california 95060 December 15, 1971

Director Society for Religion in Higher Education 400 Prospect Avenue New Haven, Connecticut 06520

Dear Sir:

It would be most helpful if you could give me names of people whom you know in the field of Religious Studies who might be effective in our program in the subject here at Santa Cruz. As perhpas you know, we are a young, relatively small campus of the University of California, presently of about four thousand five hundred students, charged with continuing growth to about ten thousand by the end of this decade. Religious Studies here is a Program still, rather than a Department (what we call a "Board").

Under the imaginative and devoted leadership of Professor Noel King, the Program has made do with courses offered for the most part by people for whom religious studies is a secondary interest. The program, nevertheless, has a great deal of vitality, commands the committed work of a number of good students, and represents one important manifestation of the truly liberal spirit on this campus. In commenting on the program after a recent visitation, Professor Walter Capps of Santa Barbara observed that its character is in keeping with our whole educational enterprise, that religion is not being approached simply by historical or recuperative methods. "Instead, it is being studied as one of the prime materials out of which life-views are formed and through which human consciousness (both personal and social) is given a grammar." At the same time, Professor Capps emphasized the troubling point that our course offering presents several exciting growing edges of the subject, while the central core is only thinly dealt with. This situation has been perforce, since only a less-than-minimum staff has been available to teach main line courses.

In Professor King's absence on sabbatical leave, I have assumed the role of acting Chairman of the program (little qualified as I am by my profession of English renaissance and modern literature). On January 9-11 I shall be going to the east coast for the annual AAC meeting in Washington, and I plan to circulate back by way of places where I might interview promising candidates in the field of religion.

The opening we plan to fill is at the beginning associate professor level. Our hope is to find a person with some experience who could take on the Assistant Chairmanship, or perhaps the Chairman's job proper. In his review of our program, Professor Capps described the man we need as someone who could take advantage of our already considerable though dispersed

resources while developing the neglected core of the subject. He went on to say that "Such a man must possess organizational talents. He should also have the ability to recognize resources when he is in their presence, and this includes a knowledge of the resources available to him throughout the country. He should also be skilled in his own field, and should possess sufficient maturity in that field so that his self-discipline is not threatened by a sudden increase in organizational and administrative responsibilities. His field of specialization should be one of those that the program deems crucial."

The field of specialization can remain open, with perhaps a preference for a man who, along with a solid grounding in Western religious traditions, has specialized in Buddhist studies.

I realize that this is a tall order, especially when the remorseless financial limitations in the University of California system this year force us to consider only people at the beginning Associate level. But it seems to me that the right young scholar may find the position about as exciting as such things can be in this very imperfect time in an always imperfect world.

If it is convenient for you to do so, I would welcome your suggesting to an appropriate person that he write directly to me, sending along a vitae and, if he likes, something which he has written recently. Or if you send me a name or names, I'll write off to request such materials. I shall very much appreciate your limiting nominations to a very few very likely people: otherwise, in these depressed times, I'll be absolutely swamped with applications!

I shall be most grateful for any help you can give me in this matter.

Sincerely,

C. L. Barber

Vice Chancellor-Humanities

a L Barber

Acting Chairman-Religious Studies

ec: Chancellor McHenry
Professor Noel King
Professor Walter Capps